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No. 16. 09 October 2018 
 
 

ST. MARY MACKILLOP  

PRIMARY SCHOOL 
152 Odessa Avenue. Keilor Downs, Vic 3038 

www.mmkeilordowns.catholic.edu.au 

T: 03 9367 6199  

 

 PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

   Dear Community, 

Welcome back to Term 4!  

We begin our term with an attitude of gratitude for some happenings 

in the last weeks of Term 3. 

Firstly, I am very pleased to report the Year Six Sydney/ Canberra trip 

was a great success. The children were, as we would expect, 

outstanding in behaviour and attitude. They really demonstrated our 

school values, in which all children were Responsible, Respectful, 

Resourceful and Safe at all times. This fact was noted by staff present, 

facilitators presenting at different venues and members of the public, 

who commented on their behaviour. I am very proud of our Year Six 

class and thank them for being such wonderful young people who 

sincerely enter into the life and spirit of our school.  

Thank you also to you the parents of the children whom attended 

the trip. We appreciate your trust and confidence. I know it is difficult 

to let your precious children go so far away from home in the care of 

other adults. I will never take your trust for granted.  

I am extremely grateful to the many staff members who have 

volunteered to give up their time and accompany the children on 

the trip. It is ‘a big ask’ to have staff be away from home and their 

families and carry the responsibility of caring for the children for the 

week. Thank you to Ms. Anne-Marie Conte (Camp Leader), Mr. 

Heath Thomas (Camp Coordinator), Mr. Anthony D'Amico, Mrs. 

Jasmine McIlvena, Miss. Nicole Marevic, Miss. Linda Nguyen, Miss. 

Stephanie Raymond, Mr. James Quinn, Mrs. Kellie Doherty,  

 

Upcoming Events 

  Term 4 
 

Tuesday 16 October 

   Whole School Performance-See  

   details below. School starts at 

   12.30pm 

Monday 5 November 

Pupil Free Day-Report Writing 

Tuesday 6 November 

   Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 

Thursday 8 November 

9.30am-10.30am. 2019 Prep 

Orientation 

Wednesday 14 November 

7.30pm-8.30pm. 2019 Prep 

Orientation 

Wednesday 21 & Thursday 22 

November 

   3.30pm-4.30pm. 2019 Prep Stay  

    and Play 

Monday 26-Wednesday 28 November 

    Year 4 Camp 

Monday 26 & Tuesday 27 November 

   3.30pm-4.30pm. 2019 Prep Stay  

    and Play 

Monday 10 & Tuesday 11 December 

School Closure-See Principal’s    

message 

Wednesday 12 December 

   Christmas Carols at 7.00pm 

Friday 14 December 

    Year 6 students finish at 1.00pm 

    Graduation in Church at 7.00pm 

Wednesday 19 December 

   Year Prep-5 finish at 1.00pm 
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Mrs. Anna Yorstan, Miss. Corinne Clarke, Miss. Fiona Parnell and Miss. 

Stephanie Adams. The dedication, time and commitment of these 

staff ensure your children have memorable experiences. 

 
 

CONGRATULATIONS! 

 

We offer our sincerest congratulations to Levi Gambian-Lugli (Year 5R). 

Levi was selected to contest the AlphaBucks Kids Competition on Fox 

FM. Levi answered a number of questions in 30 secs on live radio, which 

was all set up and linked back to the station from Room 31.  

Levi was most successful and won our school $10,000.00. 

CONGRATULATIONS LEVI! 

We are very proud of you! 

Check out the link below, where you will hear Levi win the money 

and also check out the photos. Levi ought to be very pleased. 

Fox [DAB] 2018-09-21 08-10-19.mp3
 

I look forward to chatting with Levi, the School Captains and SRC 

about how we are to spend the money. I am sure they might have 

some great suggestions and since Levi won the money, he will have 

a say in what we do with it! Levi may only have one more year with 

us, but he does have younger siblings, who will benefit from the win 

along with the other children in the school. 
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Thank you also to Levi’s parents Alex and Bernadette who entered 

Levi in the competition and have been most supportive.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We now move into Term Four and more excitement is to come! 

Next Tuesday 16 October is our School Performance, LEGENDS OF 

ROCK. This event promises to be another most memorable event for 

our school community. The staff and students have worked tirelessly 

under Ms. Sarah Cornish’s direction for the past months. Their 

commitment and dedication has been second to none. I am 

confident they have produced a magnificent show for you all to 

enjoy. 

If you haven’t already bought your tickets, or you want to buy more 

for family or friends, please refer to CareMonkey, on which an 

update for ticket purchases were sent out today. If you have any 

difficulties, please contact Kellie or Joe at the Office and they will 

assist you. 

Lots of directions have been forwarded home and I am sure there 

will be more to come this week. However, just to remind you: 

The performance is to be held at Melbourne Convention and 

Exhibition Centre (1 Convention Place, South Wharf) at 7pm, Tuesday 

16 October, 2018 

On this day the school timetable will be altered to cater for the night 

performance and ensure students are energised and ready for show 

time. School will begin at 12:30pm on Tuesday 16 October. See 

timetable below for the run of the day. 
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Please note there is parking onsite. Also make sure all permission slips 

have been returned. It is most important that we know who is 

collecting your child after the show. Ensure this information is 

provided via the already sent out forms to your child’s class teacher. 

If you need any forms or need more information, please contact the 

School Office.  

Wednesday 17 October will be a normal school day.  We understand 

that many of you have work or other commitments and will need 

your children cared for. I do not want to inconvenience you over 

two days, considering we have a late start on the day of the 

performance.  

However, if you choose to keep your children home from school on 

the Wednesday or choose to bring them to school at a later time, it is 

totally your choice. We understand the children will be tired. It will be 

a fairly low key day at school, in which we will not be placing too 

many demands on the children and there will certainly not be any 

new concepts taught that day. It is absolutely your choice. 

Thank you for your support of our performance and allowing your 

children to take part in this wonderful event. 
 

ADVANCE NOTICE 
 

Please note all the diary dates for this term…. 
 

Some advanced notice though, so you might be able to do some 

planning. 

The school will be closed to students on MONDAY 10 and TUESDAY 11 

of DECEMBER 2018. 
 

On these two days we will be meeting and planning for 2019 in our 

new teams and meeting with new staff. We will also be holding 

transition meetings, where we pass up information and results about 

students. Primary school is a seamless process, so it is important your 

child’s teachers know their class group as individuals and can 

prepare adequately to address each child’s needs. 
 

More information to come, however I wanted to give you notice and 

in anticipation, thank you for your support. 

We do have a lot for which to be grateful! 

Lots more to come in future Newsletters… 

Have a great week everybody. 

 
  Anthony McCluskey 

  Principal 
 

2018 TERM DATES 

Term 4-Monday 8 

October- Wednesday 19 

December 

Parent Engagement 

Subway Days- Now open 

on flexischools.com.au 

Next date: 02 November, 

2018 

Orders close Friday 26th Oct 

at 7pm 

 

Pasta Day- Friday 19 

October. Now open to 

order on 

flexischools.com.au 

 

Hoyts Movie Night- 

Wednesday 5 December, 

Hoyts Watergardens at 

6.30pm to see Wreck it 

Ralph 2-more details soon. 

 

 

 
 

The wisdom of  

St. Mary MacKillop 

 

“May God give to us 

what is best” 
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STAFF MOVEMENTS 

Mr. Anthony D’Amico, our Deputy Principal is on Long Service Leave for this week. Anthony returns 

next Monday 15 October. 

Mrs. Jennifer Brittain, our Year 4 Yellow teacher is on extended sick leave. We wish Jenny every 

best wish for a full and speedy recovery. 

We welcome Mr. Grant Lewis who has taken on the care and education of the students of Year 4 

Yellow. 

 

 

 

School Performance Timetable-Next Tuesday 16 October 

12.15 pm STUDENTS ARRIVE AT SCHOOL 

12.30 pm School bell rings to start the school day 

12.30 pm - 12.40 pm Mark roll & change into costumes 

12.40 pm Senior students (Years 3, 4, 5 & 6) board busses and travel to the Melbourne 

Convention and Exhibition Centre  

3.30 pm Junior students (Years Prep, 1 & 2) board busses and travel to the Melbourne 

Convention and Exhibition Centre 

4.30 pm - 5.00 pm Orientation and organisation: Pep talk/ eat dinner/ hair and makeup touch 

ups  

5.00 pm - 6.45 pm Whole school dress rehearsal  

7.00 pm Curtain (Performance begins) 

At the conclusion of 

the performance 
Departure: Students will be dismissed only to the Parent/Guardian 

nominated on the previously distributed CareMonkey form. 

At the conclusion of the performance Parents/Guardians will be notified of 

the specific doors within the Melbourne Convention and Exhibition Centre 

where they can collect their child(ren) 
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Term 4-Book Club       

This week all children should bring  

home a book club catalogue.   

All orders must be done online. 

PLEASE DO NOT SEND CASH TO 

SCHOOL. All orders must be  

done by next Friday 19th at 2pm 
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